

MONTHLY CIRCULAR

UNDER THE GUIDANCE OF OUR LADY OF THE WAY

CLUB POSTAL ADDRESS BOX 151, POST OFFICE, BRISBANE, NORTH QU

REGISTERED IN AUSTRALIA FOR TRANSMISSION BY POST AS A PERIODICAL.

Price 8c

MARCH 1967

The Monthly General Meeting is held at the Temperance Hall, Hotel Canberra (Edward Street entrance). Next meeting is on Monday, March 20th at 8 p.m.

OFFICE BEARERS

Chaplain	Fr. K. Aspinall	58 2126	
President	Merv. Galvin	56 0641	(work)
Vice-President	Peter Murphy	81 4698	\work \
General Secretary	Lorraine Burke	97 4451	(WOIK)
Treasurer	Paul Wijngaarden	2 2478	(wonte)
Social Secretary	Anne Davis	57 4477	(MOTK)
1 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 1	ranic Day 13	31 4411	

COMMITTEE MEMBERS

23 5222 (wash)	Madagan Clark Coll oc	
O DEGO (WOLK)	Madonna Strattord 36	4184
10 0 4 4 2 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1		4704
18 244h	Clare Maguine 70	1/21
	Orare Madatte /9	TD3T
		~~~
		, , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , , ,

		COMING EVENTS	
Sunday Monday Weekend	March 19 March 20 April 7/9	Official Opening General Meeting Base Camp	Club Hut Temperance Hall Conondale -
Sunday Monday Sunday Weekend	April 16 April 17 April 23 April 28/	Social Annual Meeting Day Walk May 1 Long Weekend B	Mt. Allan Horse Riding Temperance Hall Mt. Dunsinane ase Camp -
Friday	May 12	Nightcap Annual Concert	Range/Blue Knob All Saints Hall

It's hard to believe it but another Club year is almost over and once again Club Elections are just around the corner. These elections should be of interest to every rember of the Club. The Office Bearers and Committee Members elected at the April Meeting will be responsible for the running of the Club and the organizing of Club activities for the coming twelve months. Being on Committee involves giving a certain amount of time and effort to Club affairs but if you have the time it can be very rewarding. Members who have lave the time it can be very rewarding. Members, who have never been on Committee, often do not realize the amount of planning and organization it takes to run this Club. If you feel that you are capable of filling a position, and have the time to do so, nominate for it.

Perhaps, for some reason, you are unable to stand for Committee but this does not stop you from giving the elections some thought. Is there some one you would like to see elected to the Committee? Ask them to nominate for the position. 1.0

Every member who is financial to March 1967 has the right to vote. See that you attend the Annual Meeting on 17th April and take an active part in the election of Office Bearers and Committee Members. A new year stretches ahead for the Club. Let's make it the best year yet by taking a greater interest in Club Activities. A large attendance at the Annual Meeting would be a good start to the Club's tenth year and once you have elected your Committee make their job easier by continuing to give them your full support and co-operation throughout the year. cocococo de la companya del companya del companya de la companya del companya de la companya del companya de la companya del companya de la companya de la companya de la companya de la companya del companya de la companya de la companya de la companya de la companya del c

The second of th

# CLUB HUT OPENING

Date: Sunday March 19th Fare: \$1.50
Departure: 8.45 a.m. cnr. Roma & Turbot Streets.

Have you nominated for this important trip?
We think you should be there so if you have not yet nominated why not do so now?

Mass will be celebrated at the Hut by Father

Aspinall immediately after the opening.

Afternoon tea will be served by the Social Committee but members are advised that they must bring their own cups.

You are again reminded that this trip will not return to the City before approximately 8.30 p.m. A short stop will be made on the return trip for light refreshments.

Contact Officer - Leon Buchanan - 49 1109

## GENERAL MEETING - MARCH 20th

This meeting will feature a movie film entitled "Red Heart Safari" produced by Keith Condon. This film runs for approximately 30 minutes.

# CONONDALE - MT. ALLAN BASE CAMP

Date: April 7/9 Fare: \$3.50
Leader: Madonna Stratford Nominations: April 3 Departure: 6.30 p.m. cnr. Roma & Turbot Streets

As previously advertised, this area is approximately halfway between Maleny and Kenilworth just south of the Kenilworth Road.

It is anticipated that the camp will be made on Booloumba Creek just adjacent to the border of the State Forestry Reserve. Saturday will be spent visiting Great Falls on Lobster Creek while on Sunday members will be kept

busy climbing Mt. Allan.

As this area is quite new to the club, we hope that all members will make a special effort to attend the cuting which, we feel, will prove both interesting and enjoyable. Contact Officer - Leon Buchanan - 49 1109

Chronilla gran

# HCRSE RIDING - SUNDAY APRIL 16th

A ril 16th is the day for all bushwalkers to rest their weary feet and let our four legged friends do the work. All wishing to attend should be at the corner of Roma and Turbot Streets, City, at 12.30 p.m. and from there they will be conveyed by private transport to Miss Turner's Riding School at Zillmere. Nominations are essential and must be received no later than Friday, April 7th. Anyone who can assist with transport please advise the Social Secretary (or Maureen Darragh) Darragh).

Please note that the Social Secretary will be away on holidays at the time of this social so all nominations after 31 st March should be given to Maureen Darragh c/- P.O.

Box 151, North Quay, or Phone 44519.

Final cetails will appear in the April circular.

# AND UAL GENERAL MEETING - APRIL 17th

At the April General Meeting the General Committee for the next 12 months will be elected and there will be no special feature at this Meeting. MT. DUNSIN NE - DAY WILK

Date: April 23rd

Leader: Peter Murphy
Leparture: 9.00 a.m. chr.Roma & Turbot Streets.

Mt. Dunsinane, situated between Beaudesert and (anungra may be considered to be a grand-stand for this area giving very good views of the area.

It is considered that this will be a relatively easy

trip but it is an area new to the club so we hope it will attract old members who consider day-walks infra-dig.

It would be advisable for members to bring full

water bottles.

# NIGHTCAP RANGE/BLUE KNOB LONG WEEKEND

Date: April 28/May 1
Leader: Leon Buchanan

Nominations: April 24th Departure: 6.30 p.m. cnr. Roma & Turbot Streets. continued.....

etalles est to introduced the cost of the

# Monthly Circular -5- March 1967

Members attention is drawn to the coming long weekend trip. This area is inland from the northern coast of New South Wales and has a number of waterfalls and peaks which merit our attention.

## FROM COMMITTEE:-

he Committee congratulates Hermine van der Ham on attaining full membership of the Club.

#### Contact Officers:

Recently, some members were handed the leaflet giving information regarding the Contact Officers, and their function within the Club. If you have not received this leaflet please see Kevin Herlihy or any member of the Committee as soon as possible.

Briefly, the system works in the following manner as it concerns the ordinary members.

Two cards are provided to each member and these show the names of three Contact Officers and their phone numbers. One of these cards should be carried on all bushwalks, perhaps in your wallet or purse or fixed into your rucksack.
The second card should be left in the possession of your parents or beside your phone where it will be readily available should you or your parents have need to call the Contact Officer.

The Contact Officer should be phoned in the following cases:

- Where a member who has nominated for a trip finds at the last minute that he or she is unable to attend or is likely to be delayed beyond the nominated departure time. This should only apply where it is too late to contact the Trip Leader or the Outings Secretary.
- Where a trip is considerably delayed, parents may obtain advice from the Contact Officer on the expected time of return to the city. If a trip is running behind schedule it is the duty of the Trip Leader to advise the Contact Officer so that he can in turn answer queries from parents.

continued.....

Members should see that their parents know the approximate time that the trip will return. Many factors may arise which will cause delays so parents should be warned to allow a reasonable margin beyond this time before enquiring from the Contact Officer.

The Contact Officer for each particular trip will appear in the Monthly Circular.

Please follow these instructions carefully.

If in doubt on any point, ask a Committee member.

## Amendment To Constitution

The following amendment to the Constitution will be debated and voted on at the March General Meeting:

# "Section 11 (i)

The General Committee shall consist of eleven (11) elected members viz. President, Vice-President, General Secretary, Outings Secretary, Treasurer, Social Secretary, Safety and Training Officer and four other ordinary members - all of whom shall act in an honorary capacity and all of whom shall be elected in the stated order at the Annual General Meeting. The Chaplain shall be an ex-officio member of the General Committee

This amendment increases the General Committee to eleven members by creation of a new position with the title of Safety and Training Officer.

## Club Hut

The aboriginal name, "Yalburru" has been selected for the Club's hut. Meaning "Place of Contentment, the name is in keeping with the hut's g. Similar the nut's in the nut peaceful setting.

# ANNUAL CONCERT MAY 12th

The most outstanding feature of the last concert rehersal would be the lack of members in attendance. It must be a little discouraging to our producer to see such a lack of interest displayed by members. Main requirements for cast membership enthusiasm and willingness. Join in the fun. Give a few hours to concert rehersal.

NE T REHERSAL 7.30 p.m. TUESDAY 21st MARCH HOLY SPIRIT HALL, VILLIERS STREET, NEW FARM and then every Tuesday evening at 7.30 p.m.

# NEWS . ND VIEWS

ž,

Kathy Vingoe reported to be leaving London soon en route to Russia.

Col Huddy is back with us again after 12 months in Antarctica. We believe his beard grew only half an inch.

Jim Collins around Brisbane again and was seen on Binna Burra trip.

Kathy Brady commencing training as a nurse at the Mater.

John Elliot at present working in Mount Isa.

....news and views continued/

# NEWS AND VIEWS

Congratulations to Tony and Marie O'Brien on the birth of their son.

We believe it is in fashion to eat your toast and jam with a knife and fork.

Lyle Cooke back in Brisbane again after working for a few years in New Guinea. Hope we will see you on walks again soon Lyle.

Many of our foundation members have indicated that they will be attending the opening of "Yalburru" and it seems that there will be a very good attendance for this historic event.

#### BRISBANE CATHOLIC BUSHWALKING CLUB - ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Notice is hereby given of the Annual General Meeting of the above Club to be held at the Temperance Hall, Hotel Canberra, on Monday, 17th April, 1967, at 8 p.m.

Written nominations for Office Bearers and Members of Committee must be lodged with the Secretary at the above address not later than Friday, 7th April, 1967. The positions of President, Vice-President, General Secretary, Outings Secretary, Treasurer, Social Secretary, Safety and Training Officer, Auditor and four Committee members will be filled at this meeting and a ballot will be held if more than one nomination is received for each Office Bearer and if more than four nominations are received for members of the Committee.

Any two financial members may nominate and second any other financial members for any of the above positions.

The person nominated however, must acknowledge by his signature in the space provided hereunder that he is willing to accept such nomination.

....hereby nominate the following person or persons for the position detailed hereunder: POSITION . NOMINEE SIGNATURE OF PERSON SIGNATURE OF BEING NOMINATED -SECONDER ----President Vice-President General Secretary Outings Secretary a laboration than the second of the second of the Treasurer Social Secretary Safety & Training Officer Auditor Committee ...

Please return this form to:

P.O. Box 151, Brisbane, North Quay.

> Before Friday April 7 1967.